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Chairman’s Chat 

Hi All  
 
Here we are approaching the end of another camping season, I hope you have all enjoyed the rallies so 
far this year and have come away with fond and very memorable moments that you will carry with you 
for a long time.  I would like to thank all members at the AGM that were happy for me to stand as 
chairman for another year and alongside the new amazing committee that are full of energy for the 
next year.  I'd like to thank all members for taking part with activities on the rallies that have made our 
job as a committee worthwhile and we have enjoyed seeing the enjoyment of you all.  I would also like 
to thank all of you that have given me and the Committee ideas and supportive feedback for what we 
have worked hard to do this year. 
 
Unfortunately our Halloween rally has been cancelled, so the next and final rally of the year will be the 
Christmas Draw Rally at Greenhills that I hope you are all are looking forward to.  We have sourced 
some great prizes already, donated to myself and the committee that we have worked towards 
securing for the club.  The clubs Christmas Draw fund is considerably bigger than last year so thanks to 
all for digging deep, I hope to see a lot of you there on the final rally of the year for Christmas Card 
exchanges and best wishes etc. 
 
I would like to put out the feelers to see how many of you would be interested in attending a New Year 
rally as once we have numbers we could work out costs etc. for live entertainment on New Year’s Eve. I 
know it’s a big idea but The Committee and I are happy to work hard to make it happen, so if anyone is 
interested please let me know at the Christmas Draw rally.    
 
I look forward to seeing you all next year on the field.  
 

A dam  

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rally’s 2017  

DATES     RALLY SITE     RALLY MARSHAL 

 

17th - 19th MARCH   SANDYBALLS    TIM & KAREN 

13th - 18th APRIL     NEW PARK FARM   MAC & BEV 

27th APRIL  2nd MAY   OAKFIELD    ALAN & SANDY 

25th - 30th MAY   RAYS FIELD    MAC & BEV 

9th - 11th JUNE    ORCHARD FARM   BOB & MAGGIE 

23rd - 25th JUNE    CARRINGTONS    MIKE & MOIRA 

14th - 16th JULY   VICARAGE FARM  VICTORIA & HELEN 

4th - 6th AUGUST   BROCKLANDS    DERRICK & BRIDGETTE 

24th - 29th AUGUST   BAMPTONS     ADAM & CHARLOTTE 

6th - 8th OCTOBER  CHURCH FARM    PETE & SHARON 

27th - 29th OCTOBER   SCOTTS HAVEN   MARK, PAUL & GANG 

1st - 3rd DECEMBER     GREENHILL FARM    JOHN & JAYNE  

 

Rally List 2018 

See Website for any Changes: www.nfcca-camping.org.uk 

Note we still require rally marshals for Green Pastures 21st 23rd September 2018 

 

DATES  RALLY SITE  RALLY MARSHAL 

March 2nd-4th SANDYBALLS Tim & Karen 

March 29th April 3rd NEW PARK FARM Mac & Bev 

May 3rd - 8th GREENHILL FARM John & Jayne 

May 24th - 29th VICTORIA COUNTRY PARK Adam & Charlotte 

June 15th -17th GUNDRYS FARM Gary & Paula 

July 6th - 8th CARRINGTONS Mike & Moira 

July 27th - 29th ORCHARD FARM Russ & Tracey 

August 10th - 12th LITTLE METLANDS FARM Gary & Paula 

August 23rd - 28th BREAMORE   Bob & Maggie 

September 21st - 23rd GREEN PASTURES MARSHAL REQUIRED 

October 26th - 28th COPYTHORNE  John & Jayne 

Nov 30th – 2nd Dec GREENHILL  (Xmas draw) John & Jayne 

Rally Lists 

http://www.nfcca-camping.org.uk/


  

 
Rally Report 

BROCKLANDS 

6 Units enjoyed a fairly relaxed weekend where the weather also treated us                                                          

relatively well.  During the day members enjoyed walks in the local area or                                                                     

just spent relaxing on site.  Evenings were spent enjoying the company of others                                                    

gathered in makeshift ‘marquees’.  The Sunday morning gathering for coffee was elongated                                  

before the inevitable pack up and journey home.  Many thanks to our rally marshals Derek & Bridget. 

Rally Report 

.!at¢hbΩ{ C!wa ς AUGUST BANK HOLIDAY 

Our Bank Holiday weekend this year saw us basking in some glorious                                                                   
sunshine throughout the weekend, with most members enjoying the local                                                           
coastal surroundings of Lymington from this popular New Forest site. 
  
Friday Evening had a good turnout for our Quiz which was hosted by our quizmaster James                                   
and considering he only got handed the questions at the start of the quiz he handled the Evening very well!  
Many thanks to Sharon for setting the questions.  The evening concluded with Adam organising a game of Joker 
and we all then had a few more drinks to finish off the evening.  
Saturdays AGM, was over very quickly with very little to report and the new committee elected in with relative 
ease.  After the AGM the evening was rounded off by a Chinese raffle, Play your Cards right and Last Man 
Standing.  The Raffle always seems to confuse everyone and leave a few surprised faces at the end when they 
realise that they have won a prize or two, many thanks to Mark for arranging the prizes and to Barry & our dolly 
dealer Charlotte for arranging and running "Play Your Cards Right" and "Last Man Standing" 
Sundays back to the 50's & 60's Grease theme seem very popular with a good turnout for our Games many 
thanks to all who provided the fun and helping out during the afternoon.  The theme continued on into the 
evening starting With our "American Diner" Many thanks to Sandy for once again transforming the Marque into 
something special for the event, and not forgetting Alan who under Sandy's careful eye put in the finishing 
touches.  The Diner opened early evening and we were all nicely fed on American hot dogs and burgers, many 
thanks to Mary & Barry for organising the BBQ & food and all those who helped out preparing and cooking. Well 
done to all who made the effort to dress up for the evening as it certainly made it a great evening. The T Birds & 
Pink Ladies were singing at the top of their voices for most of the evening, surprisingly everyone seemed to know 
the words of the Grease songs.  Many thanks to Barry for arranging the Music for the day   
   
We finished off the weekend with our usual coffee morning on bank holiday Monday.  Many thanks went to Tim 

& Karen for organising the prize draw.  Our weekend Picture Quiz winners were Rick & Di, many thanks to Mary 

for arranging. We also had a few equal finishers to an entertaining Treasure hunt, thanks to Pete & Sharon for 

arranging.  Thanks were given to our Rally Marshals Adam & Charlotte for a good weekend, before we reluctantly 

started to pack up the marquee before most of the members had to set off on their journey home. 

 

 

 

Rally Report 

CHURCH FARM 

8 units enjoyed a warm sunny start to the weekend with everyone sat                                                            

outside relaxing while a few members played boules.  On Saturday some people went                                 

visiting local attractions while others took a walk around the village.  A few members sampled the                  

food in the local pub in the evening and then Sunday we all came together for coffee morning and made the 

most of another sunny day.  Our thanks go to Pete & Sharon for marshalling this Rally. 

 



  
 

Rally Gallery  

 

 



  

  

  

Rally Previews 

NEXT RALLY   
 
{/h¢¢Ω{ I!±9b 
 
 

 
The next rally at Scotts Haven (27th - 29th October) has been cancelled, we were informed by Scotts Haven that 

they will be having work carried out to the site roadways and are they are unable to take a rally.  

Apologies for any of you who planned to attend. 

 

 
 

Rally Gallery  

 



  

 

Rally Previews 

FUTURE RALLIES 
 
GREENHILL FARM ς CHRISTMAS DRAW RALLY 

1st 3rd December 2017 

Booking Form required see attached to this newsletter and also emailed  

Thursday 30th to Monday 3rd December     

Address Greenhill Farm Camping & Caravanning Park, New Road, Landford, nr Salisbury Wilts SP5,2AZ 

Rally Marshals John & Jayne  

Site Opens: 12.00 

Rally fees: £13.50 p.u.p.n (Pre Booked) 

Friday Social Evening: Macs Christmas Music Quiz  

Saturday Evening: Christmas draw  

Route Directions  

From M27 junction 2, follow the A36 to Salisbury, past Shoe Inn public house on the right, over the 
Hampshire/Wiltshire border sign, garage on the left, just past this on the left is New Road signposted 
NOMANSLAND. Go down here for about 0.75 mile and the site is signposted Greenhill Farm Camping and 
Caravan Park on the left hand side at the bottom of a small hill. 
Look out for the NFCCA way markers. 
 
GREENHILL RALLY INFORMATION 

The weekend is an extended 4 night stay for those of you who want to arrive earlier and leave later, the weekend 

starts on Thursday and you can now stay Sunday evening and leave on Monday.  

Please note in the family area we have been allocated 12 hard standing pitches area and the remaining hard standing 

pitches will be on the main site which is an adults only site. Therefore when booking for the rally we will need to know 

if you will have children with you for the weekend so we can allocate you a pitch in the family area. Dogs are welcome 

on site but must be on a lead at all times. Dogs are not allowed on pitches in Wild Haven area due to the large 

number of nesting birds in this area. Please note dogs are also not allowed in the bar cabin area except guide dogs. 

The bar area will be available for us on both Friday and Saturday evenings.  Opening times and the bar license is 

between 6.00pm to10:30pm so we are planning a social evening on Friday with our Christmas draw evening on 

Saturday evening with food on Saturday commencing around 6.30 to 7.00 pm. 

Food is available on Saturday evening and must be pre booked if you want food during the evening you will need to 

pre order on the attached menu booking form.  

We have full use of the sites facilities and the toilet and shower facilities in both the family area and the adult area.  

The site has automatic barriers on the entrance and exits. You will be issued with a card for the duration of your stay, 

for which you will need a £10 cash deposit. We intend to advise the sites reception of where your pitch will be located 

based on the information you have given us on the booking form.  

Note there is no vehicle entry on to site after 11:30pm (although you can exit at any time). You will need to park your 

car in the car park at the site entrance and walk to your pitch if you return late.   

 

 

 



  
 

 

AGM Details 

¶ 2017 AGM  43rd AGM held at Bamptons Farm, Lymington on August 26th 2017 

There were 40 Members present. 

¶ Club Liability and Equipment Insurance has been renewed. 
¶  
¶ Treasurers Report as at end of June 2017. 

 
ACCOUNTS NOT PUBLISHED 
 
Membership:      44 
No Auditors came forward to audit the accounts, the latest bank statement was available at the AGM 
 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ. 
Our National Park applications for 2018 have been submitted, but to date have not heard if these have been 
approved. 
Our Membership now stands at 45. 
 
/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΦ 
I hope everyone has enjoyed the last year & thanks for everyone’s support. 
 
AOB. 
Alan thanked the Chairman 
 
New Committee. 
Chairman, Adam.  Vice Chairman, Mark.  Secretary, Sharon.  Treasurer, Jim.  Rally Officers, Barry & Mary.  

Equipment Officer, Barry.  General Committee, Pete, Karen, Tim, Charlotte, Larry, Bev, Alan, Maggie, Keeley. 

 

Rally Previews 

FUTURE RALLY 2018 
 
SANDYBALLS (Booking form will be issued) 

Friday 2nd - 4th March 2018    

Address: Godshill, Fordingbridge, The New Forest, Hants, SP6 2JZ 

Rally Marshals Tim & Karen  

Site Opens: 12.00 

Rally fees: £30.00 for weekend  

Activity free 

 

Route Directions  

Leave M27 at Cadnam roundabout (Jct 1). Take exit s.p. ‘Brook’ at Brook take left hand fork s.p B3078 to 

Fordingbridge. Sandy Balls Caravan site is on the right hand side at Godshill just before Fordingbridge. Look out 

for the Sandyballs entrance and NFCCA way markers. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


